
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June, 2018 
Dear Pastor and friends, 

PRAYER 

II Cor. 1:11 says “Ye also helping together by prayer for us, that for the gift bestowed upon us by the 
means of many persons thanks may be given by any on our behalf.”  We are so thankful for your prayers 
for us.   
 
Besides asking you to pray for the salvation of  souls, we are asking for prayer for  
Kevin, the 9-month-old son of Kelvin and Beba, members of our  church. He has  
been in and out of the hospital with bronchitis.  He is home now but is still fighting  
this.  Your prayers for him would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Also, please pray for Brigida and Olga.  
Brigida is in ICU with bloodclots in the colon.  She was to 
have surgery on her colon but they can’t do the surgery  
until this problem is resolved. 
 
Olga is suffering greatly with swollen legs and feet. They do not know the cause. She is  
unable to walk.  
 
 
Continue to pray for Yino and Eduvigen.  They have accepted Jesus as  
their personal Savior.  We are praying that they will be obedient in  
believer’s baptism. 
 
Please be in prayer for our church as there have been a rash of robberies recently. Our water storage tank 
which was located on the roof of our Sunday School area was stolen this past month so now we have no 
water coming into the church. A water tank cost about $250. Perhaps the Lord with touch someone's heart 
to help pay for a new water storage tank. That would surely be a great blessing. 
Electrical wires outside the church have also been stolen three weeks in a row after replacing them each 
time. We need to pray for the robbers also that they would get saved.  
 

LOOKING FORWARD 

We are looking forward to having a group from Heritage Baptist Church, Hazlet, TX, coming in July.  We 
pray we will be a blessing to them while they are here in the Dominican Republic.  

 
Kathy and I want to thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support.  “We give thanks to God and 
the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, praying always for you . . .” (Col. 1:3) 
 
For Dominican Souls, 
Ron and Kathy Valerio  
 

 

 

 

“Hear the Word of the Lord, O ye 
nations, and declare it in the 
isles afar off”  Jer.  31:10a 
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Training National Pastors 
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VITAL STATS on the DR 
Population: 10,000,415 + 

95% Roman Catholic 
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